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Schoolwide Title I Family Plan - 2022/’23
Willow Lane Elementary is identified as a Title I school as a result of the number of families
who qualify for free or reduced lunch; as a result, our school receives federal dollars to
support academic achievement. At our school, we choose to have a Schoolwide Title I Plan to
positively impact all of our students.

A schoolwide program uses its Title allocation to upgrade the entire educational programs of
the school in order to raise academic achievement for ALL students. We do not label
students or staff as “Title I,” but rather all students and all of our teachers use Title I dollars to
improve the school’s academic programs.

Every year our school has building goals and this year we have 3 goals in the following areas:
Literacy, Math, and Family Engagement. These goals are the substance of our schoolwide
plan. Each goal provides the following components to support every student as they work to
be proficient and demonstrate growth:

● Action steps - Daily instruction, strategies, and practice that aligns with standards and
supports individual students,

● Rationale - Content that validates the importance of the goal and explains why
students need to know or be able to do the work presented,

● Success Criteria - Descriptors that clarify how we will know when students are
successful or have met the goal,

● Resources - Tools and/or training needed to accomplish the tasks, and
● Progress Monitoring - Detailed information about when students will be assessed to

monitor growth and how we will share the information with our families.

In addition to building goals, Willow Lane Elementary uses the BARR (Building
Assets/Reducing Risks) Model to ensure that our entire faculty is actively monitoring,
adjusting, and collecting data in an effort to meet the needs of each student. We also have
our PAWS expectations that reward students for a positive attitude, acting responsibly, being
safe, and showing respect. These two programs are in place to provide structures to help us
best support students, staff, and parents as we implement our Schoolwide Title Plan.

The Schoolwide Title I Plan will be shared with families at the start of the year, updates will
be provided on student and schoolwide progress throughout the school year,  and a year-end
report will share our results for the 2022-2023 school year.


